

Reading Memorial High School

Philip N. Vaccaro, CAA Director of Athletics and Student Activities

Director of Amieucs and Student Activities

62 Oakland Road Reading, Massachusetts 01867

Telephone: (781) 942-9122 · Fax: (781) 942-5413 · E-Mail: adrmhs@aol.com

To: Dr. Harry Harutunian

From: Phil

Re: Donation

Date: August 29, 2000

It is my pleasure to inform you that Friends of Reading Athletics (F.O.R.A.) have made a generous donation of ten thousand (\$10,000.00) dollars to the Reading Memorial High School Athletic Department. I have applied \$8,500.00 to purchase and repair lockers in the field house. The remaining \$1,500.00 will be used to defray the cost of painting the inside walls of the field house.

I have sent a letter of appreciation to F.O.R.A. president, Carl McFadden.



Reading Memorial High School

Philip N. Vaccaro, CAA

Director of Athletics and Student Activities

62 Oakland Road Reading, Massachusetts 01867

Telephone: (781) 942-9122 · Fax: (781) 942-5413 · E-Mail: adrmhs@aol.com

To:

Dr. Harutunian and Mr. Orlando

From:

Phil

Re:

Field House

Date:

September 27, 2000

The field house is in the process of being painted. The entire block walls are being painted a medium gray, the top is a light gray (almost white) and all the exterior doors are a medium gray. Carl and Jill McFadden's 1999 donation will cover \$6,650.00 and the friends of Reading Track will pay the \$500.00 balance.

The RMHS Class of 2000 donated \$2,000.00 for a new track record board to be mounted on a field house wall in memory of Mr. Jay Jellison.



Town of Reading 16 Lowell Street Reading, MA 01867-2685

26

FAX: (781) 942-9070

Email: townmanager@cl.reading.ma.us

TOWN MANAGER (781) 942-9043

MEMORANDUM

TO: Dr. Harry Harutunian, Superintendent of Schools

FROM: Peter I. Hechenbleikner

DATE: September 25, 2000

RE: RMHS Track

From our conversation on 9/22/00, it is my understanding that you wish the Town to program work at the High School track as part of the Town's Capital Improvement Project requests. We will include the current work needed as well as periodic work on the track as part of our Capital Program. However, it is also our understanding that if the Reading Memorial High School renovation project gets done that a complete reconstruction of the track will be part of that project.

PIH/ps